
Lisa Anthony called the May 3, 2012 Senior Commission Meeting to order at 6:05 
p.m. 
 
Members Present:  Eleanor Collins, Ruth Schwab, Mike Valone, Helen Winkel and 
Phyllis Zea. 
 
The minutes of the April 5, 2012 meeting were reviewed by the members.  
Phyllis Zea made a motion to accept the minutes as presented and Mike Vallone 
seconded the motion.  Minutes were accepted as presented.   
 
Members reviewed the Health and Human Services report for the month of April.  
Some discussion and clarification followed.  The members are pleased to see that 
recycling has increased in the Village.   
 
St. Vincent DePaul report from Mike Vallone.  The food pantry remains about 
25% stocked and is in need of food.  Approximately 30 families come in needing 
food on Monday evenings.  Still help families with payment for medication and / 
or rent, however, only the Franklin Park residents will receive this monetary help.  
No families are turned away for food.     
 
Ruth mentioned that the new bank PNC going in on Grand Ave will improve the 
look at that site. 
 
Phyllis shared the following articles with the members and attached is a copy of 
those articles:  

1. Picking Your Pocket with a Wave of the Hand 
2. Housing Authority Gets Earful about Parking from Seniors 
3. Imagine Life Without Knee or Hip Pain 
4. Life Line Screening  
 

Announcements: 
1. Discussed the duties of the quarterly blood drive, and that the next 

drive is on Friday, June 15th.  Members plan to attend and orient 
themselves to the duties that they need to carry out.   

2. Discussed RR Daze on Saturday, June 9th members volunteered to sit 
in the train cars as monitors, as they have done in the past.   

 
The Senior Citizen Commission meeting adjourned at 6:55 p.m. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
 
 
Lisa Anthony 


